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We are pleased to announce that we donated $1,200 to the  
Alfond Youth Center’s After School Program Vacation Camps from the proceeds of our 

Parish Formal Dinner in July.  This program provides vacation camps during  
summer vacation, Christmas recess, and winter and spring school vacations.  

 

Thank you to all who organized, attended and made donations for the event! 



Mass Times & Intentions Corpus Christi Parish 
70 Pleasant St., Waterville ME 04901 

Business Office Hours:     Mon-Thurs  8:00AM - 4:00PM        
Fri 8:00AM - Noon 

Phone: 872-2281     Fax: 877-0675 
Email: ccmoffice@gwi.net  

Website: www.corpuschristimaine.org 

Parish Information 

Please remember in your prayers… 
 

Edward Noel, died Aug. 5, funeral Aug. 11 
Jackie Moorehead, died Aug. 5, funeral Aug. 12 

 Rosary Campaign  
 
 

Aug. 20-Aug. 26 Lill Martin 
Aug. 27-Sept. 2  Jake & Kim Suttie 
Sept. 3-Sept. 9  Christian Jandreau 
Sept. 10 Sept. 16 Jeannine DeRosby and 
   Jules and Gaile Letourneau 

Sacramental Information 

Keep in Your Prayers 
 

Russell Michaud, Celeste Bouchard 
Dolan Peters, Kathleen Thorne, Katherine Boucher 

Jenn Kelly 
May Godôs healing touch come down upon our brothers  

and sisters in faith. 
 

Please call the Parish Office to be included  
in our Prayer Line.  

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturdays, 3:00PM at St. John Church, Winslow and 

Notre Dame Church, Waterville 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Families who would like to have their child baptized need 

to attend our Baptism Preparation Program. Classes are  
offered on the last Tuesday of most months.  

Registration is required, please call the parish office. 
 

Sacrament of Marriage 
Couples should make arrangements by calling the parish 

office at least 6 months prior to the wedding date and before 
making reception plans.  

 

Anointing of the Sick 
Anyone wishing to receive the Sacrament of the Sick is 
asked to call the parish office.  If you or a loved one are 

admitted to MaineGeneral Medical Center please contact 
the Hospital Chaplainôs Office.  If you are at Inland  

Hospital please call the parish office. 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Fridays 7:00-7:45AM St. John Church 

MONDAY Aug 21, 2017 
8:00 AM SJ Wendell Denis by Harold and Marianne Poirier 
 
TUESDAY Aug. 22, 2017 
12:15 PM ND David Bourque by Connie Becahrd 
 
WEDNESDAY Aug. 23, 2017 
8:00 AM SJ George Taylor by Ronald and Hazel Leary 
 
THURSDAY Aug. 24, 2017 
12:15 PM ND Lionel Cabana by Paul and Marie McDonald 
 
FRIDAY Aug. 25, 2017 
8:00 AM SJ Therese Sirois by Marc, Sarah and family 
1:45 PM Woodlands Yvonne Grivois by  M/M Robert Perry 
 
SATURDAY Aug. 26, 2017 
4:00 PM ND Lawrence Bishop by wife, Nancy and family 
  Muriel and Harold Vear by Bob, Laura  
       and family 
4:00 PM SJ Elaine Pooler, 1st Ann., by friends, Danny  
       and Therese 
6:00 PM ND Norris Gagne by son, Rodney Gagne 
 
SUNDAY Aug. 27, 2017 
7:30 AM SJ Florence St. Peter by her husband 
9:00 AM ND M/M Lucien Routhier by daughter,  
       Dorothy Turmelle 
10:00 AM SJ Dollis Bizier by Pauline Bizier 
10:00 AM St. H. Deceased Members of Reynolds and Bonnell 
       Families by  Pauline and Tom Reynolds 
10:30 AM ND Parishioners of Corpus Christi Parish 

The Week Ahead 
Sun., Aug. 20 10:00AM ND Coffee Hour 
 11:00AM St. Helena 
   Summer Cookout 
 5:00PM SJ  AA Meeting 
Mon., Aug. 21 1:30PM ND Prayer Group 
 6:00PM FFC Lord Teach Me to Pray  
   Info. Session 
 7:00PM SH KC #341 Assembly Mtg. 
Tues., Aug. 22 7:00PM FFC Al-Anon 

Wed., Aug. 23 2:00PM ND Lifetouch Photos for  
   Parish Directory 
Thur., Aug. 24 2:00PM ND Lifetouch Photos for  
   Parish Directory 
 6:00PM FFC Lord Teach Me to Pray  
   Info. Session 
Fri., Aug. 25 7:00AM SJ Adoration & Confessions 
 2:00PM ND Lifetouch Photos for  
   Parish Directory 

Sat., Aug. 26 9:00AM ND Lifetouch Photos for  
   Parish Directory 
 1:00PM ND Baptism-Natalie Staffiere 
Sun., Aug. 27 10:00AM ND Coffee Hour 
 10:30AM ND Secular Franciscan  
   Professions of Bob &  
   Kathy Swegart  

Sanctuary Candle 
In thanksgiving by a parishioner ( SJ) 

http://www.corpuschristimaine.org


Stewardship of Treasure 

Liturgical Bits & Bytes 

Offertory for Aug. 13 - $16,228.65 
Average offertory to date - $15,921.45 

 

The budget is based on a weekly average offertory of                                        
$15,942.00 per week. 

 

Thank you for your continued support of our parish. 

Saint of the Week 

Saint Rose of Lima 
 

On Wednesday, August 23rd the Church celebrates the 
memorial of St. Rose of Lima. Isabel de Flores y del Olivia, 
known as Rose because of her great beauty, was born at 
Lima, Peru in 1586, to parents of Spanish origin. As a 
young woman, her beauty began to attract suitors. To deter 
these men, she marred her face, rubbing it with pepper to 
make it blister. She also cut her hair short. Always desiring 
to be a nun, at the age of 20 Rose joined the Third Order of 
the Dominicans since there were no convents in Peru, and 
she kept her vows in a hut in the garden of her home, in a 
state of destitution and mortification characterized by 
ecstatic experiences. She died on August 25, 1617 at the age 
of 31. St Rose was canonized by Pope Clement X in 1671. 
St. Rose of Lima is the patroness of embroiderers, 
gardeners, florists, those who suffer ridicule for their piety, 
and people who suffer family problems. 

Sunday Readings & Reflections 

Readings for Sunday, August 20, 2017        
All are welcome 

 

Reading I  Isaiah 56:1, 6-7 (the Lordôs house open to all) 
Reading II  Romans 11:13-15, 29-32 (Israelôs final  
  conversion; the triumph of Godôs mercy) 
Gospel  Matthew 15:21-28 (faith of the Canaanite woman)  

 

Key Passage:  For my house shall be called a house of 
prayer for all peoples. (Isaiah 56:7) 

 

Adult:  The woman in this story was persistent in prayer.  
For what do you prayer insistently? 
Youth:  For what do you ask God to give you most often? 

Prayer of the Week 

Did you know that we offer  
Electronic Transfer? 

 

Electronic Transfer allows you to have your offertory 
taken directly from your bank account on a monthly basis. 
This is a safe and convenient means of making your 
weekly contributions to the parish without having the 
worry of writing checks and scrambling for your 
envelopes each week.  For more information, call Debbie 
Hebert at the parish office at 872-2281. 

Stewardship of Time & Talent 

Lamb of God  
 

This is a litany which is sung during the breaking of the bread.  In the early church, the breaking of the bread could be 
lengthy as all the bread was broken, so this litany could expand to be sung throughout this action.   As communions became 
less frequent and the bread became individual unleavened hosts instead of bread broken from one leavened loaf, the Lamb of 
God (Agnus Dei) was shortened to three repetitions.   
 

Mingling of Bread and Wine  
 

This is a small gesture where the presider breaks off a small particle of the host and drops it into his chalice.   During the 
middle ages many symbolic meanings were ascribed to this action.  Originally the tradition comes from Masses in early 
Rome.  A priest who was not able to celebrate with the pope received a small piece of bread, called the fermentum, from the 
papal Mass.  This he placed in his own chalice to signify his unity with the pope.  
 

        Copyright É 2008 Resource Publications, Inc. All rights reserved.  

The Magnificat 
The Prayer Of Mary  

 

My soul proclaims the greatness of the Lord, 
my spirit rejoices in God my Savior 

for he has looked with favor on his lowly servant. 
From this day all generations will call me blessed: 

the Almighty has done great things for me, 
and holy is his Name.  

 

He has mercy on those who fear him 
in every generation. 

He has shown the strength of his arm, 
he has scattered the proud in their conceit. 

 

He has cast down the mighty from their thrones, 
and has lifted up the lowly. 

He has filled the hungry with good things, 
and the rich he has sent away empty. 

 

He has come to the help of his servant Israel 
for he remembered his promise of mercy, 

the promise he made to our fathers, 
to Abraham and his children forever.   

(Lk 1:46-55) 

WITH SINCERE APPRECIATION 
 

Thank you to all of the volunteers who assisted with the 
photography sessions for the Parish Directory.  Your help 
enabled the process to run very smoothly. 



In Our Parish 

RCIA 
The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults is the 
process by which people become members of 
the Roman Catholic Church. RCIA serves: 

¶ Those not Baptized who would like to learn  more  
about the Catholic religion. 

¶ Those Baptized in another religion who think they might 
like to become Catholic. 
¶ Those Baptized Catholic but have not been raised in the 

Faith. 
 

If you or someone you know is interested in inquiring 
about becoming a member of the Roman Catholic Church, 
please call Kim Suttie at 872-2281 or email at 
kim.suttie@portlanddiocese.org for more information. 

Faith Formation 

Secular Franciscans 

 

Please join the St John the Baptist Fraternity of Secular 
Franciscans in celebrating the professions of Kathy and Bob 
Swegart on Aug. 27 at the 10:30AM Mass at Notre 
Dame. After years of prayer, study, formation, and          
discernment, Kathy and Bob will be accepting a lifetime 
commitment to living a life in the footsteps of St. Francis of 
Assisi, gospel to life and life to gospel! We welcome them 
as Secular Franciscans with joy and love. 

Lord, Teach Me To Pray 

 

Lord, Teach Me To Pray is a prayer series based on        
Ignatian Spirituality.  Part 1, Praying Christian Virtues, 
helps deepen prayer life, and discover what to do for      
dryness and obstacles in prayer. It also introduces the     
different methods of Ignatian prayer, meditation,            
contemplation and Consciousness Examen. Small groups 
will meet with trained facilitators for 2 hours once a week 
for 12 weeks to pray and faith share. Part 1 begins on 
Thurs., Sept. 7 at 6:00PM in the Faith Formation Center in 
Winslow.   

 

If you would like to learn more about the program prior to 
the start of the sessions plan to attend an information        
session on either Mon., Aug. 21 or Thurs., Aug. 24 at 
6:00PM in the Faith Formation Center.  

 

For more information: Rose Blanchette - 649-2457 or Dan 
Desrosiers - 449-6705 

Bring your own lawn chairs and  
stay for the afternoon!  

 
Lot’s of Good Food is Planned for the BBQ 

 

¶ Hotdogs and chicken kabobs on the grill 
¶ Fresh popped popcorn and chips 
¶ Large assortment of baked goods 

¶ And much more! 

 
Calling all bakers!!  Pie Baking Contest!!  

 

Fr. Dan and Fr. Matt will be judging a pie baking contest.  
Bring your special pie that day to see if it will be their  

favorite and win the top prize.  After the judging the pies 
will be shared with all in attendance. 

 

Pies should have homemade crust and filling and be in a 
metal pie plate. 

 
Yard Games, Face Painting, Nail Art, Crafts, 

Balloon Animals and More! 
 

Plenty of activities for children of all ages. 

 
We are still in need of several volunteers for the event.  

If you are able to help for even just  
1/2-hour please call Kim Suttie, 872-2281. 

 

Faith Formation will be      
starting Sunday, September 
17.  Registration forms 
have been sent in the mail.  
If you did not receive one, 
please call the Elaine at the 
Faith Formation Office,  
660-9027. 



In Our Parish and Diocese 
Vocations 

 

ñWoman, you have great faith.ò It takes faith to hear Godôs 
call in our lives. And His call takes us on unexpected paths 
of deeper trust and love. Is God calling you to life as sister, 
brother, deacon or priest? Call Father Seamus Griesbach at 
773-6471 or write: seamus.griesbach@portlanddiocese.org. 
 

Upcoming events from the Diocesan Vocations Office: 
High School Fishing Weekend 

September 15-17 Sky Lodge, Jackman  
FMI contact Fr. Seamus Griesback 773-6471  

Eucharistic Adoration 
 

How can I repay the Lord for his goodness to me?  I will 
life up my life and offer praise to Him.  I will bless the Lord 
at all times.  The Blessed Sacrament is open all day every 
day for your quiet prayer. 

Catholic Funeral F.A.Q.  
Music at funerals should express our Catholic 
faith and be drawn from the Scriptures.  
 

Because of the sacredness of the funeral and its focus on the 
Paschal Mystery with its promise of salvation, music should 
be carefully chosen to reflect our shared beliefs, especially 
as articulated in the Word of God. Ultimately, the purpose 
of music in the funeral rites is to offer praise and       
thanksgiving to God. Thus, each funeral is linked with the 
common prayer and musical tradition of the whole Church, 
especially the psalms, which have, throughout the ages,  
expressed the suffering and hope of all Godôs people.     
Secular music is not the appropriate accompaniment to the 
sacred liturgy because it cannot express fully these values 
of ultimate significance.  
 

During a funeral liturgy, the pall which drapes 
the casket should never be replaced by an 
American flag or any other non-Christian  
covering.  
 

In the United States, it is customary to place a pall (a large, 
white, rectangular cloth) over the casket as it is received 
into the church for the funeral liturgy. The pall is a         
reminder of the white garment with which every Christian 
is clothed on the day of baptism and is a testament to the 
dignity of the deceased as a member of the faithful.    
American flags and other non-Christian (i.e., secular)    
symbols do not belong on the casket during the liturgy since 
they do not evoke the same meaning as the pall. Flags and 
other insignia may cover the casket before and after the  
funeral liturgy.  
 

However, Christian symbols such as a crucifix, rosary 
beads, a Bible or a prayer book are permitted to be placed 
on the pall that covers the casket.  
 
 

Taken from the Diocese of Portland Catholic Funeral  Planning 
Guide.  To view the document in its entirety go to: http://
portlanddiocese.org/cemeteries-and-funerals/funeral-planning 

Diocesan Blue Mass 
 

Sun., Sept. 10  10:30 a.m. 
St. John Church  217 York Street, Bangor 

 

Local, state, and federal law enforcement officers,          
firefighters, and emergency personnel are invited to attend 
this Mass to be recognized for their faithful commitment 
and self-sacrifice.   
 

Bishop Robert P. Deeley will celebrate the Mass, joined by 
priests and deacons from throughout the diocese, and show 
gratitude to these dedicated heroes. 

E-Waste Collection Day 

 

BRING US YOUR OLD TVôS,  
COMPUTERS, COMPUTER PARTS,  

STEREOS AND ELECTRONIC  
EQUIPMENT!!!    

 

Sat., Sept. 16   8:00AM - 12:00noon 
Notre Dame Church 116 Silver St., Waterville 

  

Drop off is free, but donations are gladly accepted!   
Proceeds benefit Catholic Charities Maine new  

environmental program for parishes, ñECO-JOYò.   
Questions?  956-1457. 

Are you interested in getting together with a group of  
women to explore your faith? You donôt have much    
Scripture knowledge, but you would like to see how the 
Scriptures apply to your everyday life? If so, we invite you 
to consider joining Walking with Purpose at St. Michael 
Parish.  Weekly group sessions are starting September 27 
from 6:30 to 8:00PM.  We will meet at  Sacred Heart 
Hall in Hallowell on Wednesdays.  Opening Your Heart, 
our 22-week foundational Bible study is designed for  
women new to WWP as well as those with more Bible 
study experience.  

 

Walking with Purpose is a Catholic Bible study for women 
that aims to bring women to a deeper personal relationship 
with Christ. Through personal study and small group      
discussions, the group helps to link our everyday challenges 
with solutions given to us through the teachings of Christ 
and the Catholic Church.   

 

For questions or to RSVP, call or email Gail Gould          
at 623-8823/gail.gould@portlanddiocese.org or Daja   
Gombojav at walkingwithpurposeinfo@gmail.com. You 
can also visit the walking with purpose website at 
www.walkingwithpurpose.com for more information. We 
hope to see you at Walking with Purpose this Fall! 


